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Celebrating our Student Leadership 
Term 4 is an extremely busy and exciting time for all as the year draws to an 
end. Years 7 – 10 are working on their final assessments for the year and Year 
11 has started the HSC course. 
 
Earlier this week, we invited parents and guests to celebrate at our 
Leadership assembly. Some of the opportunities were within the school and 
some with external agencies. The common element of these programs is that 
they all enhance student capacity, involvement and leadership skills in many 
different ways. Student leadership at Cumberland High School truly reflects 
the quality of students we have in our school. 
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Important Dates & Events 
2019, TERM 4 

NOVEMBER 

25 – 29 
Nov 

• Yr12 Neal Hospitality 
Work Placement  
(1 of 2 weeks) 

27 Nov • Year 6 to Year7 
Transition Visit (2 of 2) 

DECEMBER 

2 – 4 
Dec 

• Year 7 Water Skills        
(3 days) 

2 – 6 
Dec 

• Yr12 Neal Hospitality 
Work Placement  
(second week) 

3 Dec • Year 7 2020    
Orientation Day 

4 Dec • P&C Meeting 7pm 

5 – 9 
Dec • Band Tour (5 days) 

9 – 13 
Dec 

• Yr12 Pillay Hospitality 
Work Placement  
(1 week) 

12 Dec • PRESENTATION DAY 

13 Dec • School Reports issued 

16 Dec • End of Year Excursions 

18 Dec • LAST DAY FOR 2019!!! 

Above: Members of the Interface Leadership team 
Right: Mr Brendan Hogan, Interface, presenting the awards 

Above: Members of the Leo Club team 
Right: Mr David Evans and Mr Steven Hirsch, 
Lions Club Carlingford/Dundas, presenting the awards 
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COSfest 2019 proved a huge 
success this week. Our catering 
team, under the guidance of Mr 
Pillay, did an outstanding job 
serving food and coffee to over 
300 students and their parents 
from the Community of 
Schools. Our 9 partner primary 
schools are; Carlingford West, 
Carlingford, Dundas, Ermington 
West, Rydalmere, Rydalmere East, 
Yates Avenue, Oatlands and 
Burnside. What a wonderful 
celebration! 

We are excited to be planning 
for our Orientation day for Year 
7 2020 on Tuesday 3rd 
December. Our peer support 
leaders are ready to showcase 
our school and enable a smooth 
transition for our incoming 
students. Our Year Advisors for 
2020 Mr Josh Wilson and Mr 
Aaron Langdon, eagerly await 
the fresh faces of our students. 

Last week, Year 10 and 11 
completed their HSC Minimum 
Standards Testing.  Together 
with the NSW Literacy and 
Numeracy Strategy, the HSC 
minimum standard is part of an 
effort to improve the literacy 
and numeracy outcomes for 
students. This means that 
students who demonstrate the 
standard have the reading, 
writing and numeracy skills 
needed for everyday tasks, 
work and further study. 
Students will receive their 
results soon. A catch up day will 
be announced soon for any 
students who may have missed 
the test. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week, Year 10 will be 
completing the “All My Own 
Work” Program.  This is a 
program designed to help HSC 
students follow the principles 
and practices of good 
scholarship. This includes 
understanding, valuing and 
using ethical practices when 
locating and using information 
as part of their HSC studies. 
Students who have completed 
the program will also know 
about penalties for cheating 
and how to avoid malpractice 
when preparing their work for 
assessment.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is a compulsory 
department program that all 
students in Year 10 must 
complete before moving into 
Year 11. Mrs Alexander has 
planned for all students to 
complete this program on 
Monday 25th November.  

Presentation Day will be held 
on Thursday 12th December. 
Students receiving an award 
will receive their invitation by 
the end of week 8.  

  
Mrs J Ashton  
Relieving Principal 
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Library News 
 
 

Many new books have come into 
circulation after our annual 
stocktake. Stocktake allows us to 
check that all library resources are 
in their correct place and to weed 
out any old or out of date 
resources. Just a reminder that our 
students may borrow five books to 
read over the Christmas holidays. 

Students may purchase great 
Christmas presents through the 
Scholastic book club. A brochure 
containing discounted Scholastic 
items may be collected from the 
library circulation desk. 

 

 

 

The library hosted many of the 
special provisions exams during the 
HSC. Our students are to be 
commended for keeping extremely 
quiet while the exams were taking 
place. Our new Year 12 students 
have been taking up the 
opportunity to study now that they 
have access to the Year 12 library 
study spaces. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our free E-book collection may be 
easily accessed by installing an app 
called ePlatform. Students may 
borrow two books for two weeks 
via this online resource. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs K Alexander                                                                                   
Teacher Librarian 

Left: 7 Diamond students in the 
library on our comfortable furniture 
enjoying a lesson on survival fiction. 

Above: Year 12 studying with some students wearing their new jackets 

 

More classes are visiting the library for reading and borrowing sessions now 
that their formal exams have been completed.  
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Robotics News 

 

 

24 Students have enjoyed using 
their free creative kids voucher to 
attend a four week autonomous car 
robotics course on Wednesday 
afternoons. They have used scratch 
coding to program the multi-
sensored Altino Robotics cars to 
drive and avoid various obstacles. 
The external company teaching our 
students has been impressed by the 
wonderful behaviour and respect 
shown by our students.  
Hopefully we will be able to run an 
advanced coding course in 2020. 
 
Our school has booked the 
Department of Education’s High 
school Lego Mindstorms Robotics 
kit for first term, 2020. This will 
enable some of our students to 
have the opportunity to complete a 
robotics course during Sport for 8 
weeks. These kits may be 
configured to create many different 
robots that move in a variety of 
ways to solve real world problems. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our annual Sphero robotics 
competition winner will be 
announced next week. Students 
will be required to program the 
Sphero robots to create a 
Spirograph by attaching a 
whiteboard marker to a cup that 
sits over the robot. The prize for our 
winners will be a $50 JB Hi-Fi 
voucher.  

Mrs K Alexander                                                                                   
Robotics Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

Above: Students in the Robotics Club, mastering the Altino Robot Car 

Above: Example of a Sphero Spirograph maker 
Above and right: Example of Lego Mindstorms Robots 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fstatic.wixstatic.com%2Fmedia%2Ffe781a_47e99b5d32d64bf28ddc59a773e78e41%7Emv2.jpg%2Fv1%2Ffill%2Fw_560%2Ch_308%2Cal_c%2Cq_80%2Cusm_0.66_1.00_0.01%2Fcode%2520with%2520altino%2520logo%25202_resize.webp&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.codewithaltino.com.au%2Fcreative-vouchers-for-parents&tbnid=YUi5QfbpzgXh5M&vet=12ahUKEwjH-fTS8fnlAhWqgUsFHTw0B8IQMygnegQIARBQ..i&docid=zeXnSG46DMVJUM&w=560&h=308&q=altino%20robot%20car&safe=strict&ved=2ahUKEwjH-fTS8fnlAhWqgUsFHTw0B8IQMygnegQIARBQ
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fpublicinsta.com%2Fhashtag%2FSpheroEdu&psig=AOvVaw3WuDlkXklz-5GTqcau-DQU&ust=1574377924869000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMDktvz0-eUCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fimages-na.ssl-images-amazon.com%2Fimages%2FI%2F616o2Fd%252BoyL._SX425_.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.amazon.com%2FSphero-Android-Controlled-Robotic-Ball%2Fdp%2FB0081J2LRC&tbnid=pLpzl7OpGcV8QM&vet=12ahUKEwi-_JHT9_nlAhUbXX0KHRi3DWEQMygfegQIARBv..i&docid=mNOebFxjrT324M&w=425&h=425&q=sphero&safe=strict&ved=2ahUKEwi-_JHT9_nlAhUbXX0KHRi3DWEQMygfegQIARBv


Cumberland High School Newsletter 
Issue 10 – 22 November 2019  

 

Student News 
 

Josh Singh was named NSW Under 
15s volleyball,l Most Improved 
Player at the awards night this 
term. He pictured right with his 
state coach, Mladen. 

Congratulations Josh, what a great 
year of sporting achievement! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Industrial 
Technology - Timber 

This term students completer their 
major practical project. The brief 
was to design and construct a 
bedside table, incorporating 
decorative elements such as a 
routered profile around the top, 
tapered legs or interesting frame. 
The variety of designs was wide, 
and quality high across the board 
with students demonstrating a new 
range of skills. These included using 
jigs to create tapers and mitres on 
the bandsaw and creating a mortise 
and tenon type joint using the 
domino joiner. For some it was a 
bittersweet experience, as not all 
students in the class have chosen to 
continue with timber next year. We 
wish you all the best! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.amazon.com%2FMost-Improved-Medals-Ribbon-Awards%2Fdp%2FB07MSFZ5QB&psig=AOvVaw2gIYxm3iieVI0hfD1vmtPQ&ust=1574379546180000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPCNzYb7-eUCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.pinterest.com/pin/548524429594248273/


Cumberland High School Newsletter 
Issue 10 – 22 November 2019  

 

Year 9 Design & 
Technology 

Year 9 Design students were given 
the task of designing their dream 
bedroom for their major project. 
Ideally this would be using their 
existing floorplan, but without a 
budget, their options were pretty 
well unlimited. Not to relax on their 
academic requirements, the task 
was formed in 3 parts: a portfolio 
documenting their identification of 
user requirements, research and 
justification of design choices; a 
mood board communicating their 
idea through visual inspiration, 
floorplan, perspective drawing, 
colour scheme and material 
samples; and finally a scale model 
of their room complete with 
furniture to match. Most chose to 
complete their models using a 
combination of foam board, balsa 
wood, foam and fabric, however 
Alexis W used skills learnt through 
Graphics Technology to create her 
model digitally. What some 
students managed to achieve is 
pretty amazing! 
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Year 9 Graphics 
Technology 

Year 9 Graphics students were once 
again challenged to produce 
something spectacular. This time 
they used the sharing functions in 
Fusion 360, their Computer Aided 
Design (CAD) software, to work 
collaboratively to create computer 
models of a physical object. On this 
occasion, they worked in groups of 
3 to model toy trucks. Students 
worked independently to 
accurately model individual 
components before assembling 
these parts into one cohesive 
model. For each part, they had to 
add realistic materials and 
appearance (known as rendering) 
as well as generate technical 
drawings. The results speak for 
themselves! 

*photos of original models included 
for comparison 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

We support non-profit, local community activities and 
events in our newsletters.  
Email: cumberland-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

mailto:cumberland-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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